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INT. NICE RESTAURANT - EVENING

Matt and Jenny get to know each other.

MATT
Now you also do probation work?

JENN
That’s right.  I see violent 
offenders.

MATT
Oh, Bad guys.

JENN
Not necessarily.

The waiter bring an amazing dessert.

MATT
Oh, sure, they have this but they 
don’t have Duck La Range.

JENN
Was your meal okay?

MATT
No, no.  The lobster was good, but 
since it is a French restaurant.  
I’m surprised, that’s all.

They look at each other during a pregnant pause.  Finally--

JENN
(referring to the dessert)

I’m waiting for you to make your 
move.

MATT
Oh, I don’t know.  If that things 
moves, I’m going to shoot it.  I 
don’t even know what it is.
So what’s it like having people 
find themselves in your office all 
day long? Does it get messy with 
all of those feelings flying 
around?

JENN
Why?  Does that make you 
uncomfortable?

MATT
Oh, no, no --



JENN
-- No?  --

MATT
-- No.  I’m not on your couch.

JENN
Well, you know what Freud said 
about the Irish.

MATT
Yeah.  I do.

JENN
Yeah.  If you actually do, I’ll see 
you again.

MATT
(dead serious)

Who says I want to see you again?

Beat.

JENN
(a little panicked)

Don’t you?

Finally --

MATT
You should see your face!  

JENN
Don’t you?

MATT
Of course I want to see you again.
What Freud said about the Irish is 
that we are the only people 
impervious to psychoanalysis.   

JENN
(intrigued)

Hm. Yeah.  He said that.

MATT
I know.  So you’re up shit creek 
with a client list full of “Mc” 
cops...opening up?  

JENN
Yeah.
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MATT
Why do you do it, then?

JENN
Some people do get better.

MATT
Fair enough.

JENN
Sometimes I just want people to 
forget about their personal 
bullshit and do their jobs.

MATT
Including the criminals?

JENN
If they don’t do their jobs then 
you don’t have one.

MATT
Ha! I’ll always have a job.  I’ll 
just arrest innocent people.

JENN
Wait a minute.  You are trouble!

MATT
Oh, you don’t know the half of it!  
I’ll arrest you right now.

She laughs.

MATT (CONT'D)
My word against yours.
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